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Let’s Celebrate Christmas
Concert

with the Burton Singers

Saturday 20 December

Burton Memorial Hall

TICKETS ON SALE AT BURTON VILLAGE STORE
Join us for an enjoyable evening of seasonal song

and music from traditional favourites
to modern classics

Tickets are £8 and include a glass of
wine and nibbles. Children £3.

Doors open 7.30pm for 8pm start

Bottles of wine and soft drinks
available to buy on the night

Proceeds to
North West Air Ambulance
and South Lakes Age UK

If you would l ike to find out more
about the Burton Singers please call Val Sti l l on

07799 24641 5
or 01 524 7811 61

Burton Pre-school

CHRISTMAS FAIR
Saturday 1 3 December

1 0am - 1 2 noon

Burton Memorial Hall

THE VILLAGE NEWSLETTER

BURTON NEWS
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Dear BN

A truly splendid exhibition

Many congratulations to the organising
teams of the Holme & District Local
History Society responsible for the truly
splendid WW1 Exhibition Our Village
Soldiers. Such meticulous attention
given to the enormous volume of
archived material , was a remarkable
reflection of many hours of dedicated
research.The entire presentation was
moving, dignified and uplifting in equal
measure. And how very fortunate we
are that it al l came to pass here in
Burton and in Holme. Thank you
indeed.

Joan Barkley, Burton

Readers'

LETTERS

Please would readers note that letters &
articles must include a valid name &
address. This can be with-held from
publication on request. We will not publish
anyanonymous letters, ormaterialwhich, in
the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of
an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in
the interests ofmagazine space.

BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters ­ articles ­ events

news ­ stories ­ recipes etc for publication
Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton

or send by e­mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

NEXT MEETING 7.30pm
Tuesday 20 January in BMH

Members of the public are welcome to attend

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20 January for the February issue

Burton News Information

Joint Editors:

Anne Nichols & Barry Morgan

Treasurer:

Charis Twist

Distribution Manager:

Hazel Parker

Webmistress:

Mary Bull imore

Editorial Minutes Secretary:

Jon Taylor

Editorial Committee Members:

Joan Barkley

Judith Ell is

May Hesketh

Burton News is published monthly between

February and December (11 issues p.a.) and

distributed by a team of 24 volunteers.

Website: www.burtonnews.org.uk

Email: editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Tel: 01 524 781 306
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THANKS!
Children's Society Boxes

Thank you to all who support the
Children's Society by having collecting
boxes in their homes. This year the total
was £221 .47 which goes to help the
most disadvantaged children and young
people to ensure they are loved, valued
and listened to. They fight childhood
poverty, harm and neglect. Thank you
once again.

Thelma

New Baby Arrival

Linda and Steve Green would l ike to
thank all their friends and neighbours
for their kind cards and gifts received
on the birth of their new baby
granddaughter, Lucie Stephanie. Born
on the 5th November. Many thanks to
all .

Help for Heroes

Burton resident Sarah Miles, Manager
of the Costa department at Burton
Services, raised the amazing sum of
£1 ,200 as part of the ongoing "Moto in
the Community" fundraising effort in
support of Help for Heroes, with a
tandem skydive from 1 5,000 feet over

Cockerham recently. Many thanks to all
who supported her in any way and in
particular by giving donations.

WANTED!
We are interested in finding a secure,
easily accessible space in the vil lage
which could accept our daily del iveries.
I f you have any thoughts, please talk to
Akis or Gil l at the shop.

Remembrance Service

Donations for the Royal British Legion,
given at the Remembrance Service in
St James's Church, amounted to £1 09.

Chad Tremble - Dairyman
Delivering in your area daily

Milk, Eggs, Cream, Yoghurts

All milk is local ly produced

See my range oforganic produce

01 524 3891 37

07887 501 267
chadtremble@hotmail .co.uk
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Almost a ful l house for the 20
November meeting. The rather ‘thin-
looking’ agenda lived up to
expectations but I wil l do my best to
make it sound interesting. The Police
Report was largely about suspicious
vehicles and petty theft. Strong advice
to ensure that outbuildings are securely
locked because there have been thefts
of red diesel and a trials bike during the
last month. Oil tanks too should be
locked. Speed monitoring has shown
that average speeds on Church Road
(36mph from 1 5 - 20 September) are
exceeding legal l imits and at Burton
School, the average is 29.5mph – a
concern with so many children about.
To the south of the vil lage the average
speed in the 40mph zone was 45mph
with one vehicle clocked at 85mph! All
this data goes to the appropriately
named CRASH team for analysis and
might lead to more systematic and
more regular speed monitoring in
future. In the meantime, please drive
more slowly through Burton!

After the routine review of planning
applications and budgetary affairs,
council lors were asked for views about
an invitation to transfer the current

Quality Parish status to a new ‘Local
Council Award Scheme’ Since
council lors had not noticed any gain
with the old scheme, they sensibly
declined the invitation. They also
agreed not to comment about the SLDC
Parish Charter and the County Council
Budget Consultation.

A new Parish Clerk – Christine
Davidson – has been appointed to
succeed Jane Johnson, who retires
after a year in post.

Final ly, council lors reported their news.
Council lor Mason-Hornby reported the
arrival of a Great Grey Shrike, a large
songbird, in Dalton Woods.

Council lor Jane Hopwood reported on a
recent Quarry Liaison Meeting at which
the extension of the quarry l ife to 2043
had been discussed. She also noted
that the Aggregate Levy (£2/ton of
stone removed from the quarry) which
had benefitted Burton in the past has
apparently been dropped by the
Government and that Cumbria County
Council have discontinued the post of
Ecological Officer, which could affect
decisions concerning the local
environment.

Jane also complimented the local
History Society for the recent
commemoration exhibition of local
involvement in the World Wars.

PC Observations...
Reporting from the

Parish Council meeting

Dave Rushworth

Vicarage Close, Burton

Computer Repair

Maintenance

Upgrade

Tel: 07765 954386

or 01 524 782869

email: dave.dezy@gmail.com
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Everyone agreed that it was a great
show and over £300 was raised during
the weekend for the Poppy Appeal.

Roger Bingham reported that the
county council have dropped their plan
to charge for on-street parking in
Kendal and possibly Kirkby Lonsdale.

Chairman Mike Taylor and Council lor
Paul Rogers called for council action to
solve the continual flooding problem on
Tanpits Lane. Roger Bingham wil l
investigate this and also the non-
payment to-date of the annual
Lengthsman Grant.

J.M.

Children's Christmas Parties

Years 3-6: Saturday 6 December
6.30pm ti l l 8.30pm

Pre-school - Year2: Sunday 7
December

2pm til l 4.30pm

Free to all from Burton and Burton
school chi ldren

Lots of games and music
We wil l have a visit from someone in

red on Sunday
Mulled wine for the grown ups

See you there!

ActionAid

CHRISTMAS PUDDINGS

Made by the
Ultimate Plum Pudding Company

of Kendal

Prices: 1 20g - £1 .70; 454g - £5.50;
908g - £9.50

All profits go to ActionAid's work in
reducing poverty in the Third World

Please contact:
Graham or Gil Caley
on 01 524 782299

SEASONS GREETINGS

Brigitte, Paul, Angela and Dominic
Rogers wish their friends and
neighbours an enjoyable Christmas and
a peaceful New Year.
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Christmas letters to Santa

Santa is extremely busy at the North
Pole, making sure all the presents,
including yours, are ready and wrapped
for Christmas Eve. I t’s a very exciting
time for al l ; Rudolph and Santa can’t
wait to land at your home with al l your
gifts. Rudolph is especial ly looking
forward to eating the carrots you kindly
leave and maybe a mince pie for
SantaS

To ensure Santa receives your letter on
time please can you send to the
fol lowing address:
Santa, Santa’s Grotto ,
Reindeerland, XM4 5HQ

Burton Village Store & Post Office

Festive Season 201 4/1 5

Opening Hours

Christmas Eve and New Year's Eve
Shop open 6am – 1 pm
Post Office open 9am – 1 2.30pm

Christmas Day, Boxing Day & New
Year's Day
The shop & Post Office wil l both be
closed all day

All other days, the shop and Post Office
wil l open as usual

Christmas in the Village

Santa wil l respond to as many letters
as possible, in between getting the
sleigh ready for the long journey on
Christmas Eve. To receive your card
back from Santa, please make sure you
write to him using the correct address
on a stamped envelope. Don't forget
Santa needs to know your ful l name
and address to reply.

Santa is happy to receive your cards
and letters now but because of a very
busy Xmas ahead could you please
write to him by no later than Saturday 6
December.

Be good and enjoy your holidays!

Santa

OPEN EVERYDAYFOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

Meals 1 2-2pm & 5.30-9pm Mon-Tues; 1 2-9pm Wed-Sun
Breakfasts every day 9am-11 am (9am-1 2 weekends)

The Kings Arms, Burton

Christmas menu now available,
call in for a copy

Please note we do not serve food on
Christmas Day

0 1 5 2 4
7 8 1 4 0 9

Mon: Steak Night, Wed: Curries, Fri: Fish Dishes
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Last Dates for Posting

Air Mail
(now called International Standard)
Wednesday 3 December
Asia, Far East (including Japan), New
Zealand

Thursday 4 December
Austral ia

Friday 5 December -
Africa, Caribbean, Central & South
America, Middle East

Monday 8 December -
Cyprus, Eastern Europe, Greece

Tuesday 9 December
Canada, Poland

Friday 1 2 December -
USA, Static HM Forces mail

Saturday 1 3 December -
Western Europe (excluding Greece &
Poland)

UK
2nd Class - Thursday 1 8 December

1 st Class - Saturday 20 December

Parcelforce Express48 -
Monday 22 December

Special Delivery
Tuesday 23 December

Please ask at the Post Office for detai ls
of Parcelforce Worldwide dates

Seasonal Ideas from the
Village Store & Post Office

Stuck for Christmas Present Ideas?
How about...

A Greek Hamper. These proved very
popular last year. Ask Gil l to make up a
hamper to your requirements from our
selection of Greek products - wines,
ol ive oil , appetisers, honey. . . Of course
they can be made up from other
products if required

Give a jar or two of tasty and unusual
marmalades from our local producer,
Sue Prickett, maybe with some fancy
biscuits.

Two Bad Mice bone china mugs –
these cute mugs continue to be
popular. We have a selection of designs
available.

Send Christmas Flowers or a Plant – a
wide range of bouquets are available at
sensible prices. Prices include 1 st class
delivery to mainland addresses.

For flowers and mugs, come and see
our digital display on the Post Office
counter.

A High Street Gift Card - available from
£1 0 to £400, they can be spent in over
1 7,000 UK outlets, including Argos,
B&Q, Boots, Debenhams, Halfords, PC
World, Topshop. Spend it al l at one

A Reminder from the

Post Office about

Christmas Posting 201 4

• Interior + Exterior • High Quality Finish

• Domestic +
Commercial

• Paper Hanging • 24 Month Guarantee

• Dulux Select
Decorator

For a no-obligation estimate and advice call

Martyn your local decorator on:

Tel 01 524 781 291 Mob 07939 3741 45

Email m. looker@hotmail .co.uk
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shop or a bit here and a bit there.

The Post Office now sells i-tunes
vouchers.

So now your gifts are sorted what
about your Christmas food...

Local Produce for Christmas (and all
year round)

Baxters – as well as the potted shrimps
that we always stock, we can supply
dressed crab, potted crab and delicious
smoked salmon pate.

Diggles normally just supply our sl iced
meats, but we can also get traditional
Roast Carvery Hams and any other
roast meats that you require.

Vegetables - as usual we expect to
have daily del iveries of fresh fruit &
vegetables up to Christmas Eve
morning. Although we normally only
stock a limited range, the suppliers can
provide most fruit and veg on request.
This year the broccolini proved very
popular. A number of customers are
now taking advantage of our daily
del iveries and ordering their fruit and
veg. from us. There is no minimum
order requirement - you just want 2
leeks and one parsnip – no problem.
Please ask in the shop for detai ls.

I f you would l ike us to reserve ANY of

our stock items for you, please ask in
the shop in early – mid December.

Contact us on 01 524 781 828 or
email gill@burtonvillagestore.co.uk

Thank you for your custom during
201 4.

We wish you and your family a joyful
Christmas and a Happy New Year

Alison, Barbara, Beverly, Clair, Elaine,
James, Gil l & Akis

Below: By L'elephant in Fontainebleau Forrest

Photo © Sandra Reid, 2014
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Wheels for Alex

HAVE BOMA WILL TRAVEL

We all worked so hard last year to raise
money for Alex to have his Boma (off
road all terrain wheelchair), so a year
on I thought it was timely to give you an
update on how it al l is!

As Alex says, "I ts not whether we are
going out on the Boma, it's 'where' we
go today on the Boma." and for that he
is SO appreciative.

The Boma has changed Alex's l ife
imeasurably and let him do and share

so many happy times with his family.
Although you may not see Alex on his
Boma at the school gates, this al l
terrain wheelchair has enabled Alex to
go on holiday and be mobile in France
or Scotland, the lakes to Christmas
Tree shopping, in the snow or on the
beach, the Boma has enabled Alex to
be part of it al l .

We should al l be incrediably proud of
the 'Wheels for Alex' campaign to
enable l ife beyond 4 walls. Many
thanks again for al l your support, enjoy
the photos.

Emma Ormerod

Left: Forrest in Laggan March 2014
Above: Going towards the Coppermines,
Coniston 2013

Photos © Sandra Reid 2013 & 2014
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So your l ittle spacecraft catches the top
of a xylon tree, and crashes with a
terrifying splintering into the thick
undergrowth. There you lie, half in and
half out of your cockpit, trapped and in
great pain, breathing the strange air of
planet Eremos.

Hours later you hear a rustl ing in the
bushes; something heading your way in
a hurry, beating back the undergrowth.
Could this be help? But what kind of
rescuer could you expect on this
strange planet? What kind of creature
is approaching? Even if it wants to help
wil l i t talk your language, wil l i t
understand what you need, wil l i t know
how to help you?

What a rel ief then to see the bushes
part and a man appear. I t’s an
earthl ing! He looks l ike you. He’s
dressed as you are. He calls out, “Are
you alright? Hold on there!” Here’s
someone who understands human
bones and blood, and cries and tears,
someone who knows what you need.
He’s one of us!

When God comes to rescue men and
women how does he come? As an
alien being? As one of the other
creatures he has made – perhaps a
strong lion or a friendly dolphin? No, he
comes as a man. Jesus is God in the
flesh – but it is human flesh. He’s one
of us!

Why does this matter? Because the
rescue cannot succeed otherwise. We
human beings have got ourselves and
our world into the mess that we’re in. A
human being must get us out, but there
is no man on earth who can do this –

we’re al l trapped and injured in the
wreck of our spaceship.

So God becomes man. Jesus is the
man who lives the l ife that al l men
should l ive but none do. Jesus is the
man who takes on himself God’s just
punishment of the rebell ion of al l men.
Jesus is the man who goes where no
man has been able to go before,
breaking through death and emerging
victorious on the other side with the
prototype new life that can never be
destroyed.

And he does all this for his brothers; it
is his rescue mission to fel low human-
beings.

The rescuer has arrived and he’s one
of us!

Happy Christmas!
Graham Burrows

He’s one of us!

Vicar's Letter...

ST JAMES & HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Vicar: 01 524 781 21 0

Wardens (Burton):

Michael Carr 781 283

John Gaskins 7821 81

Frances Roberts 781 943
Wardens (Holme):

Geoff Wragg 781 758

Richard Lea 01 5395 64239
Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590
Secretary: George Flanders 781 729
Organist/Choir Ldr: Kath Mil ls 7321 94
Reader: David Mil ls 7321 94
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December &
January Services

Sunday 7 December, 1 1 .00am

Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 1 4 December

11 .00am Nativity Service

4.00pm Candlel it Carol Service, Holme

Sunday 21 December

11 .00am Morning Worship with

Communion

6.00pm Candlel it Carol Service

Christmas Eve, 1 1 .00pm

‘Midnight’ Communion

Christmas Day, 1 0.30am

Family Service with Communion at

Holme

Sunday 28 December, 1 0.00am

Joint Burton & Holme Morning Worship

at Holme

Sunday 4 January, 1 1 .00am

Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 1 1 January, 1 1 .00am

Morning Worship

Sunday 1 8 January, 1 1 .00am

Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 25 January, 1 1 .00am

Morning Worship

Services at our sister church, Holy

Trinity Holme, are at 9am each week.

St James' Burton & Holy Trinity Holme

www.stjamesburton.org
St James’ Church Online

St James’ & Holy Trinity
Junior Church

SEEDLINGS & SUNDAY CLUB (0-1 1 )
meet during the Sunday Morning

Service

THE MINE (ages 1 1 to 1 6)
meets every other Sunday at 1 0.30am

For more information call 781 21 0

Transport to Church

I f anyone wil l need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact one of
the Wardens.

Prayer Requests
I f you would l ike to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.
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Teddy Times News

The Teds come and go
throughout the year to needy

children around the world.

My main outlet is through International
Aid Trust, and this year they have taken
the teddies to Africa.

Remember the slogan: "They are made
with love, to bring love, to be loved."

Thank you so much for those involved
in this project. There wil l sadly always
be a need for teddies. Why not knit a
Teddy or scarf this winter and bring joy
and happiness to a child.

From the Teds and me, Peace and Joy
to you this Christmas and always.

Esther Nodder at Green Pastures,
Dalton Lane Tel: 781 862

Afternoon Tea
at Church Cafe

Celebrate Christmas

Friday 1 2 December
2.00pm - 3.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Bring a friend. All welcome.

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times:
Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01 524 732940

for further information

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Service: 1 0.30am

Whizz Kids : : Creche
(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01 524 732626

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

1 8 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for
Worship are held from 1 0.30 - 1 1 .30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call :

01 524 781 601 or 01 524 782052

or 01 524 732336

Babies, Chi ldren and Family Portraiture

in our Professional Photographic Studio

or in the Beautiful , Stunning Grounds of Dalton Hal l

For information ring Becky on

01 524 78201 2 or 07921 4801 98

www.studio4daltonhall.com

Studio 4
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Burton-in-Kendal
Parish Council

Emergency Plan
Volunteers required

The Parish Council is currently updating
its Parish Emergency Plan, and is
looking for volunteers, particularly those
who could provide first aid / chainsaws /
emergency lighting / l ifting machinery /
4x4 vehicles.

I f you would be happy for your detai ls to
be held by the Parish Council for use in
the event of an emergency, please
contact the Parish Clerk on 01 524
784836, or email parish.clerk@burton-
in-kendal-pc.gov.uk.

I t has been a year since the BADS
production of Calendar Girls and,
unfortunately, over the past year we
have struggled to get everyone together
at the same time to put on another play
but we have managed it and our next,
long-awaited, production wil l be two
one-act plays with a hotpot supper.

We have welcomed back Hilary King,
who wil l direct a play called "After the
Flags and Bands" by Allan Wil l iams, a
play remembering WW1 on this the 1 00
year anniversary, and a play special ly
written for us which is so new it doesn't
have a title as yet, which gets its
premier in Burton before we perform it
as our entry into the 201 5 All England
Play Festival in March, directed by Ian
Stokes. Due to technical reasons we
wil l be performing both plays in the
school hal l , a new venue for us.

So to recap, two one-act plays with
Hotpot Supper, Friday 30 and Saturday
31 January, 7.30pm, Burton Morewood
School Hall . Tickets wil l be on sale from
Monday 5 January from the Vil lage
Store, keep an eye open for our posters
which wil l also give a Box Office
number.

We look forward to seeing you there.
Alyson Yates

Burton Amateur

Dramatic Society

Beetham PROBUS Club

The 40th Anniversary and Ladies'
Luncheon of the Club was celebrated at
the Heaves Hotel, Levens, on 6
November. With Malcolm Armstrong in
the chair, the members and guests
enjoyed a four-course luncheon
fol lowed by a light-hearted quiz based
on events of 1 974. The whole event and
the quiz were organised by Tony Parker
of Heversham as his 'swan-song' on his
retirement as the Club's secretary.

Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01 524 7821 77 / 0771 2 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work;
Gutters ­ cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks & fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­pack assembly.
Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;
Hedge trimming; garden clearance.
Recycling and more besides, just ask!

Specialising in intensive driving courses

Are you. . .

... too busy to learn with weekly hourly driving lessons?

... needing to obtain your full driving licence quickly?

Then call Chris on 07921 104 944 or 01539 561 692
email LDID@ymail .com
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Holme and District Local History
Society held an Exhibition in Burton
and Holme in October and November
to commemorate local soldiers from
Burton-in-Kendal, Holme and Beetham
who were involved in World War One.
The Society received a grant of £4,900
from the National Lottery Heritage Fund
to cover the cost of the exhibition and
the production of three books about the
soldiers.

The Society's three archive keepers,
Kath Hayhurst (Burton), Geoff Pegg
(Holme) and Dorothy Spencer
(Beetham) collaborated to research
around 280 soldiers and the books
focus on their family histories, army
service records where available, and
the final resting places of those who
died. A considerable number of
photographs of the men have also been
assembled. Although a great deal of
information has been found, the fi les on
the soldiers wil l never close because
information comes to l ight on a regular
basis.

The entries in the books give
fascinating gl impses into the l ives of the
soldiers. For example, in Beetham
Soldiers of the First World War there is
the story of Private Robert Hudson of
the 8th Battal ion of the Border
Regiment. He was born in Hexham,
Northumberland, in 1 896, the son of
James and Mary Hudson. By the time
the war started, though, Robert was
living with his parents in Sandside
where his father was the proprietor of
Dixies lodging house. He enlisted in
Kendal in September 1 91 4 aged 1 9. A
year later he was sent to France and by
the December of 1 91 5 he had been
wounded with a bullet to the chest and
spine. The War Office confirmed that

Robert was in the General Hospital in
Boulogne, but that he was dangerously
i l l and that relatives would be able to
visit him as soon as possible at public
expense. James and Mary wired
immediately and Mary confirmed that
she wished to visit Robert, but the next
day she received a wire stating that
Robert had already died. Despite this
James and Mary embarked on 6
January, 1 91 6, en route for Boulogne to
go and say farewell to their son.

One of the Burton-in-Kendal Soldiers of
the First World War is Sergeant Fred
Bainbridge. He was born in Burton in
1 894, the son of George and Ellen
Bainbridge. Before the war he was a
newspaper clerk. His army service
records appear to have been lost in the
fire at the records office in the Second
World War, but while he was serving he
put his journalistic skil ls to good use by
writing letters to the Westmorland
Gazette on a regular basis. They told of

Holme & District
Local History Society

"Our Soldiers"

01524 781828

Burton Village Store
& Post Office

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday

Saturday

Sunday

Shop

6am - 6pm

6am - 6pm

6am - 1 2noon

P.O.

9am - 5.30pm

9am - 1 2.30pm

Closed

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Annie's – Quiches, Cakes, Coleslaw & Pasta Salads

Burrows – Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay – Cheeses

Diggles – Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s – Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies

James Baxter’s – Potted Shrimps & Dressed Crab

Kendal Jacksmith’s – Flapjacks

Sue Prickett – Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities

Award winning Greek Olive Oil

Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades

Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.
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his adventures as a sergeant with the
British South African Police Service
Column, taken off policing duties to go
and fight the Germans in Central Africa.
The fol lowing passage gives a flavour
of his reports which can be found in ful l
in the book: 21st, August, 1915 - I left
headquarters last Monday with 150
men. We are going to Central Africa, on
our North-Eastern Borders, to give the
German troops up there "What-ho!" We
are camping there for a few days right
on the banks of the Zambesi River, in
the centre of a gorgeous palm grove,
and only 16 miles from the Victoria
Falls. We are only waiting for our 1,200
native carriers to be fixed up, then we
move off for Broken Hill, and here we
begin our 600 mile walk through the
tropical regions. God knows what
hardships we'll have to go through. Of
course our 'King and Country' needs us
even in these wild parts, and we will
willingly sacrifice everything."

In each of the books there are tales of
tragedy, but in Holme Soldiers of the
First World War the tale of George
Washer epitomises the story of an
ordinary young man lost in the horror of
the trenches. At the outbreak of the war
George was 23 years old. He worked at
Holme Mil l as a weaver, but he led a ful l
l ife with a particular interest and talent
in the sporting arena. He was a very
useful rugby player for Holme
Wanderers and Westmorland County,
as well as being a runner with Holme

Harriers and a keen cyclist. He was
amongst the first of the men to enlist
into the Border Regiment in Kendal in
September 1 91 4 and was sent to
France as part of the British
Expeditionary Force a year later. He
had only been at the front for a month
when he was wounded in the arm and
sent back to England to recover. But he
was soon back in action and ended up
with A Company of the 8th Battal ion,
Border Regiment. His friend, Harry
Warwick, wrote to George's parents to
explain what happened next: "Again I
am called upon to write you at your
son's request, but this time I have
worse news to tell you; in fact the very
worst. George was killed in a great
charge we had on the morning of July
3rd (1916). He was shot through the
heart just as he reached the German
lines, so was killed instantly. I would
have written to you earlier but could not
as we have been in the thick of the
fighting for a fortnight, so we were not
allowed to write letters."

The books mentioned are available now
in both print and PDF versions.

Burton Pre-School
Burton Memorial Hall
Chair: Cheryl Johnson

Manager: Nicola Braithwaite

Offering high quality childcare for children aged 2-4
including government early education grants for 15
hours free childcare places for all 3 & 4 year olds

and eligible 2 year olds.

Opening Times
Monday 9am - 3pm

Tuesday to Thursday 9am - 1 2noon

Friday 9am - 3pm

For any further information or to enquire about

places in Pre-School please contact us

Telephone: 0791 7 870001
Email : burton-pre-school@live.co.uk

Visit our website or join our Facebook page

www.burtonpre-school.co.uk

We are members of the Pre-school Learning
Alliance. Social Services & OFSTED registered.

Our regular activities include:
Phonics * Forest Schools * PE Lessons
Gardening * Baking * Vil lage Walks
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India gets under your skin

Our first visit to India, in 2011 , involved
two amazing cycling trips. The Indians
didn’t understand this at al l . We’re
white westerners, who could obviously
afford to travel by car, so why did we
travel by bike? The concept of cycling
for pleasure just doesn’t compute in
India!

Our first trip was round Rajasthan,
visiting the golden triangle. We learned
so much about the history of this once-
advanced country, beginning to
understand how the extravagance of
their rulers ultimately brought about
their own downfal l : a powerful lesson
for us all ! We couldn’t help but wonder
at the contrast between the heaving
cities and the subsistence farming in
the countryside. The driving is
interesting too: they obviously believe
in re-incarnation! Fortunately our
cycling route was largely on quiet back
roads through the countryside.

We then made our way south, to
Mysore, where we picked up our
second cycle trip, through Kerala to
Varkala. The contrast with the first trip
was so stark that it didn’t feel l ike the
same country. Kerala is ful l of coconut

palms and feels more like a Caribbean
Island than India: of course it is in the
Tropics, surprisingly close to the
Equator. I t’s obviously relatively
wealthy too, despite or because of its
having the only democratical ly-elected
communist Government in the world.
Education is a key to its wealth
because many Keralans work abroad,
often in IT and often in the Middle East,
and send a lot of money back home.

We thought we’d "done" India after our
fantastic 6-week trip but then, in 201 3,
we were invited to a family wedding,
ironical ly in Varkala. Memories of India
were sti l l strong, and we felt a powerful
desire to return, but to travel differently.
We flew to Chennai (Madras) and spent
the next five amazing weeks travell ing
round Tamil Nadu and Kerala on
ordinary public buses and trains, largely
making up the trip as we went along.
We met real Indians everywhere who
were universal ly friendly and
unbelievably helpful. People seemed
to really appreciate that we were
travell ing on public transport when we
could clearly afford to go by car if we
wanted: in bus stations they always
made absolutely sure we got on the
right bus.

In Mamallapuram we saw the most
amazing rock carvings we can imagine
anywhere in the world. In
Tiruvannamalai, where we seemed to
be the only white people in town, we

Travellers' Tales
An occasional series of travel

commentaries from around the world. . .
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Christmas Bingo
at the Memorial Hall

Thursday 4 December
in aid of Children's Sports Committee

Friday 1 2 December
in aid of Pre-school

Friday 1 9 December
in aid of Tennis Club

All dates:
Open 6.30pm

Eyes down 7.30pm

Raffle & Refreshments available

cl imbed the 800m-high holy Mount
Arunachala in 35oC. Pondicherry is
control led by Indian gendarmes.
Kodaikanal, up in the cool of the
mountains, was ful l of Indian tourists:
we did a 1 5 mile walk to “suicide point”
and back, much to the amusement of
the Indians who did the whole trip by
bus. In Munnar we were cut off by
floods, but sti l l experienced the vast tea
plantations, for which the terroir is every
bit as important as it is for wine. In
Kanyakumari, right on the tip of India,
we discovered that it’s the Indian
tourists who buy all the seaside
"souvenirs" that we always assumed
were designed for western tourists. In
Varkala we discovered that a Hindu
wedding involves a lot of eating, a lot of
waiting around, and an awful lot of
lemons.

Religion, or superstition, are central
features of Indian l ife. We met a lot of
Hindus who live their l ives perfectly
normally, but observe the Hindu rituals
"just in case." In that respect it’s not a
lot different from many other countries.
What confused us is the sheer number
of deities there are in Hinduism: you
seem to choose which deity you want to
fol low, although some are far more
popular than others. As one Hindu said
to us "it takes more than one lifetime to
understand Hinduism."

Apart from the people, what real ly got
under our skin was the food. Each

region of India has its own delicious
cuisine. We made a conscious decision
to eat largely vegetarian food on the
basis that rotten meat can easily be
disguised in a curry. We ate a lot of
street food, where the food is cooked in
front of you. We researched
restaurants careful ly, eating mainly
where the better-off locals ate. In our
two trips we were pleased that neither
of us got any "Delhi bel ly."

We wil l go back again one day, but in
the meantime there is a very big world
out there to explore.

The Intrepid Traveller



1 8

Roger Reports...
from the District & County Councils

In both the county and district councils
we are facing the challenge of trying to
meet the coalition Government's
requirements to reduce our spending to
avoid any in increase in Council Tax,
which has been stabil ised for the last
four years. Currently 44% of Cumbria's
income comes from the Government's
Revenue Support Grant, which wil l
reduce to 39% in 201 6/1 7 and 35% in
201 7/1 8, so the remainder of 59% wil l
have to come from the 'rates' except for
a sl ight rise in income of 6%. The latter
source has already caused the biggest
rows by e.g. the introduction of on-
street parking charges. By 201 8 the
county wil l cut its spending by £21 3m
(we were once nearly £1 000m
equivalent to £1 000 per head of
population.) This has been achieved
principal ly by cutting staff by 3000
down to 7,000 (excluding schools) but
CCC needs to make a further £83m of
savings over the next three years, of
which £30m wil l be in 201 5/1 6 and
£1 3m has yet to be found. Most people
might instinctively agree with proposed
cuts in bureaucracy to save £350m unti l
their specific service is cut, or attention
to the public slows down as in road
repairs and the processing of planning
applications. Although most staffing
cuts have been achieved through

voluntary redundancy (which has its
own costs) I have pointed out that loss
of earning income wil l effect the
economies of areas l ike Carl isle and
Kendal where many council employees
live. Some proposed cuts wil l be
emotive. I recall when I was Chairman
of the council being inundated by
opposition to replace night time
professional cover at Kendal Fire
Station by volunteer retained fire
fighters, who already most efficiently
cover rural areas l ike ours. I even heard
an intercession in church praying that
Cumbria County Council would relent
and so save people from 'being burnt
al ive in their beds. ' But the economies
were made to provide extra income for
fire safety measures l ike home safety
instal lation of free smoke alarms so that
fire casualties dropped. Please let me
know your budget thoughts or write to
Free Post NWW 6059A, Budget
Consultation Lonsdale Building, The
Courts, Carl isle, CA3 8NA.

Meanwhile county Cabinet's Member
for Schools has reported on an initiative
to provide food waste digesters and
food composters across the county. I 'l l
let you what this means and how
successful the counting of worms
aspect of the experiment wil l have
been.

Although SLDC is as much concerned
about budgets as the county it has

D.A.BELL LTD
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

Gas, Oil & LPG Instal lation, Repair,

Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Til ing

Gas Safe Reg No 92436

OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01 524 781 973
Mob: 07831 231 492
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BURTON W.I.

Burton WI Monthly Meeting
and Annual Meeting

At their November monthly
meeting arrangements were made for
the Coffee Morning. Helena Nixon won
the competition for ‘An Interesting Mug’
with Linda Green second. The raffle
was won by Margaret Carr.

The meeting was fol lowed by the
Annual Meeting with a ballot,
conducted by Bridget Lockwood, WI
Advisor, which resulted in Eileen Kirby
being re-elected as President for a
further year.

Committee members agreed to serve
for a further year.

Kathleen Hayhurst won the Competition
Cup for the year, Hilda Boldy was
second, with Margaret Carr and Hester
Wil l ink joint third.

The evening continued with Members’
Entertainment and was entertaining,
enjoyable and hilarious.

At our December meeting we wil l be
holding our Christmas party with Val
Sti l l and The Burton Singers. The
competition is for ‘A Decorative
Parcelled Gift. ’

You can contact Roger as fol lows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Council lor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 01 5395 63694

e-mail : roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

alleviated our worries about finance
with some good news about the district.
The crime rate has fal len by 1 4%, to
become the seventh lowest in England.
Employment is above local and regional
levels, but male weekly earnings are
low, at an average of £420 per week
compared to Cumbria and England's
percentage of about £520 pw.
Unfortunately the aim to provide
affordable homes has not quite reached
its target of 70 new properties but we
have, at 44%, one of the nation's
highest re-cycling rates. 93% of
households who experienced a trial of
cardboard and plastic recycling in
Kendal appreciated the service and
think it should be extended. I t is hoped
to extend recyclables collection to al l
households by 201 9.

Final ly in an unpublicised report the
district Cabinet appears to have
abandoned its attempt to remove
Kendal's free car park at New Road. I
am asking for confirmation of the saving
of this useful faci l ity for rural
commuters.

Merry Christmas and A Happy New
Year to you and yours.

General Garden Maintenance
Lawn Cutting

Hedge Cutting
Planting
Planning

Contact Nick
07766 395595 or 015395 83754
berrysgardenservices@gmail.com

For all your gardening needs
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Holme & District Local History Society

Exhibition: The
Great War - Our
Village Soldiers

Thanks to all who
visited the exhibition in Burton and
Holme. Those who went said it was a
memorable and moving exhibition.
Nearly 400 people visited during the
two days at Burton in October and
around 200 went to see it at Holme in
November. Over £300 was donated to
the Poppy Appeal - thanks to all who
donated so generously.

Thanks to all who helped in so many
ways: setting up, stewarding, making
tea and coffee, and of course
dismantl ing.

Thanks to Peter Donnelly of the King's
Own Royal Regiment Museum,
Lancaster for opening the exhibition (in
First World War uniform, complete with
rifle!)

And of course thanks to those whose
research and hard work made it al l
possible: Kath Hayhurst, Geoff Pegg,
Dorothy Spencer, Kathryn Smith, Liz
Muir and Jon Taylor.

Thanks also to:
Guy Harmby and Janet Turner for the
Burton Morewood School contribution -

letters to soldiers and the poppy field.

Burton people who lent memorabil ia:
John Barge, Joan Barkley, Ken
Broadhurst, Colin Brown, Les Bye, May
Dodge, Paula Firth, Val Holland, Paula
McConnell ; and also Roger Bingham
(Milnthorpe), Mavis Foster (Hest Bank),
Audrey Frost (Yealand Redmayne),
Gil l ian Morphet (Aughton), Betty
Prickett (Farleton), Michael Shafe
(Holme).

Bryan Rhodes for a display on local
surgeons and hospitals in World War 1 .

Helen Dawson for bunting and Burton
Guides for their home-made flags.

Burton Art and Craft Society for the
exhibition of poppy paintings, displayed
by Jean Hall , and of poppy craft by
them and members of Burton WI and
friends, displayed by Hazel Parker.

Anne Nichols who made poppies and
for publicity via Radio Cumbria,
Lakeland Radio and The Bay Radio.

People who kindly lent the poppies
which decorated the hall : Audrey Dent,
Judith Ell is, Helena Nixon, Yvonne
Sharp, Betty Scott and Yvonne Wilson.

Graham Caley and Kath Hayhurst

Traditional bred meat from our own farm,

with selection of homemade pies,

cooked meats, ready meals etc.

BURTON BUTCHERS
Chester House
Main Street
Burton

Tel 01 524 781 21 9

Monday - Friday 8am - 5pm
Saturday 8am - 1 pm

www.dalesbredfinestmeats.co.uk

293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe LA4 5BY
Open 7 days a week

Modern authentic oriental cuisine
Cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
Tel: (01 524) 423860 or 420944

Free Wi-Fi
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'HEARTY' WARTIME
FESTIVITIES - 1 91 4

Contrary to predictions made when
hosti l i ties began with Germany in
August 1 91 4 the war was not over by
Christmas. Though, in Burton as
elsewhere, the departure of young men
to the forces left 'aching hearts around
vacant chairs in many a home'
Christmas and New Year festivities
fol lowed the peace-time pattern. Even
so a startl ing innovation was made
when, fol lowing the enlistment of two
(male) members, Burton Parish
Church's bell ringers were 'augmented
by ladies who having received
instruction in the art and after careful
practice were enabled to take part in
the old custom of announcing the death
of the old year and in welcoming the
birth of the new year. ' Earl ier the church
choir had 'perambulated the village
visiting the principal residences and
sung a selection of carols and other
seasonal hymns. '

On Christmas Day there were 29
communicants at 8am Holy
Communion. The 1 0.30 morning
service, conducted by the vicar, the Rev
Gilbert Monks, 'contained well known
settings of psalms and canticles which
were heartily sung by the congregation.

The singing of the choir was all that
could be desired in the anthem "Behold
I Bring" and the solo was sung
beautifully by Miss R. Eccles and the
music was generally of a festal
character. ' New Year's Day services
had to be cancelled owing 'to the
indisposition of the vicar' but on the
previous Sunday 'the intercessory
service and sermon were conducted by
the Rev R WTaylor. '

For the children 'the annual capital tea
consisting of the usual fare prepared by
Mrs Dobson' and provided by the
Squire, Major Hornby of Dalton Hall ,
was held in the Morewood School
Room. After it 'had been disposed of
came the distribution of prize books
given by Major Hornby to the day
school and by several ladies and
gentleman to the Sunday School. '
Among donors present were Mrs
Shorland-Ball , Mrs Cosgrave and Mrs
Monks - the Vicar being sti l l
'indisposed'. After 'hearty cheers were
rendered to Major Hornby and the
donors the room was cleared for games
and dancing which were heartily
enjoyed by all. Patriotic songs were
sung - heartily - to the pianoforte
accompaniment of Mrs Corrie.
Illuminated text boards were provided
for those children who were unable to
secure prizes. At the close each child
received an orange on leaving the
room' - hearti ly refreshed!

Historical Footnote...
. . . by Roger Bingham

Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members

Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01 524 735240
& mention Burton News to receive a 10% discount

South Lakeland Leisure Vil lage
Carnforth Lancs LA6 1 BH
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8/1 0 – Caller reported seeing a white
van in the Burton area over the past
couple of days having a look around.
Officers attended and the detai ls have
been put on our intel system.

8/1 0 – Caller reported youths had
entered the rear and caused damage to
The Royal. We have been in the area
on late shifts making sure all in is order.
Nothing seen to date.

1 0/1 0 – Caller reported a vehicle
causing an obstruction on Vicarage
Lane. Officers attended and the vehicle
had left prior to arrival.

1 7/1 0 – RTC damage only near
Clawthorpe Hall .

22/1 0 – Caller reported red diesel which
had been stolen from 2 tractors in the
Burton area. A trials bike had also been
stolen from an unlocked outbuilding.

23/1 0 – A public order offence was
reported on Church Bank Gardens. This
is being monitored.

24/1 0 – Caller reported her vehicle

taken without consent (TWOC). The
offender has been dealt with.

31 /1 0 – RTC in the Burton area, a
female was treated at the scene by
ambulance but was lucky enough to
have no injury as the vehicle had rol led.

We have placed the SID (speed
indicator device) out at various places
in the Burton area to gauge the speeds
through the vil lage. The data has been
recorded and wil l be forwarded to the
CRASH team for analyzing.

Church Rd – 1 5/09/1 4 - 20/09/1 4
Average speed 36.3mph.
8,589 vehicles
Burton School – 27/09/1 4 - 4/1 0/1 4
Average speed 29.5 mph.
1 4,41 7 vehicles
Burton South – 1 /1 1 /1 4 - 7/1 1 /201 4
Average speed to be advised.
1 0,038 vehicles
Burton 40 mph zone – 1 0/1 1 /1 4 -
1 4/1 1 /1 4
Average speed 45 mph. 8,866 vehicles

Please also make sure all outbuildings
are locked and secured. Make sure all
oi l tanks have a lock on.

Mandy Coleman, PCSO 5244
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BURTON & HOLME
YOUTH CLUB

List of dates that Youth Club is at
Clawthorpe Hall 7.30 - 9pm.

This term: Friday 5 December, Friday
1 2 December

Next term: Friday 9 Jan, Friday 1 6 Jan,
Friday 23 Jan, Friday 30 Jan ( YC
Chinese meal out on Friday 6 February)

Earl ier this year, in
May, we noticed 3
large white birds in the
field, next to our
house in Clawthorpe.
From a distance we
assumed they were
seagulls, or perhaps
doves, but as time

went on we realised they were actual ly
Crows!

I contacted the RSPB who informed me
that it was rare to see a white Crow and
exceptional ly rare to see a family of 3,
especial ly as they did not appear to be
pink-eyed albinos. Over the next five
months it was our privi lege to see them
on a daily basis, accompanied and fed
by their dedicated parents.

They were very timid and difficult to
photograph close up, but I did manage
to snap one as it approached our bird
table at 5am one morning in June.

They often l ined up on the telephone
wire in front of the house and I got a
shot of al l three, (I have numerous
photos of the family altogether but they
are all in the distance.)

Sometimes the family of 5 would just fly
around together, soaring and swooping,
seemingly just enjoying l ife, and the fun

of fl ight. I t was a pleasure to watch
them.

I did not report on this rare trio earl ier,
as I did not want to attract any would-be
trophy hunters for fear the birds might
fal l into the hands of a taxidermist (as a
single one did last year.)

Sadly we have not seen this special
family since 1 8 October (the first day of
the local shoot)!

C & B Thornton

Clawthorpe's Snowy Crows

We offer you affordable joinery and building services
throughout the local and surrounding areas

catering to your every need.

Why move when you can improve!
Loft Conversions, Extensions & Renovations, Plastering, Kitchen
design and fitting, Replacement windows (supplied and fitted in
wood or plastic), Roofing Services, Supply and instal lation of

fascia boards-soffit boards (wood or plastic), Guttering, Real wood
and laminate flooring, Landscape Joinery

Call for your FREE consultation

01 524 782820 or 07901 001 232
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Burton
Fellwalking

Society

All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall
car park to arrange lifts & share
transport to the starting point. (***
less than 5 miles at a gentle pace)

Visitors £2.00
Membership £8 from Jan 1 st yearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781 245

or visit our website:
http: //fel lwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

December Walks

Sunday 1 4 December 1 pm

Mince Pie Walk

Leader: Reg Hesketh

No Saturday or Wednesday walks

in December

Sunday 4 January 1 2noon

Beetham 5 miles

Leader: Cecil ia Hunt

Saturday 1 7 January 9am

Lancaster 8 miles

Leader: John Jones

Wednesday 21 January 1 pm

Wyre Lake ***

Leader: Clive Horsford

Sunday 1 February 1 2noon

Staveley 6 miles

Leader: Kath Kirkman

Photo Society

Meetings

Friday 5 December
Members evening
Composites
Lecture and show

Friday 1 2 December
Digital K.O.
Entries for Winter Open

Friday 9 January
Infrared and Mono Photography
Speaker: Mike Atkinson
Raffle

Friday 1 6 January
Winter Open
judged by Richard Spiers

Friday 23 January
Members evening
Show and tel l
PAGB GB Cup selection
Entries for Panel Comp

All meetings are held at the
Burton Memorial Hall

unless otherwise stated,
and commence at 7.45pm

www.holmedps.co.uk

Membership & other information:
01 5395 64345 or 01 5242 41 964

Carols By Candlelight

Thursday 1 1 December

at The Kings Arms

from 6pm onwards

All Welcome!
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E-mail: boxoffice@theherontheatre.com
Book online: www.theherontheatre.com
Telephone: 015395 64283

Unless shown otherwise all performances
start at 7.30pm. Doors open 45 minutes
before a performance.

What’s On at the

Heron Theatre
Beetham

Registered Charity No. 5011 34

Saturday 6 December 2.30pm &
7.30pm
Theatre: The Christmas Carol
Matinee: £8, U1 8s: £5,
Evening: £1 2, Members: £1 0, U1 8s: £5
Folksy Theatre bring the Charles
Dickens classic to l ife in this brand new
adaptation, with l ive performers,
puppetry, music and multimedia, the
production brings something a little
different to this much loved text. Folksy
use a great mix of high energy, truthful
performance, audience interaction and
outright si l l iness to make their
Christmas Carol a theatre experience to
be remembered.

Friday 1 2 December
Film: THE INVISIBLE WOMAN
(201 3) [1 2A] - 1 hour 51 mins
Director: Ralph Fiennes
Cast: Ralph Fiennes, Felicity Jones,
Kristin Scott Thomas
At the height of his fame and trapped in
a loveless marriage, with a wife whom
he clearly despises, Charles Dickens
fal ls in love with a young actress called
Nelly Turnan (Felicity Jones). They
embark on a passionate affair but
because of Dickens’ celebrity and the
mores of Victorian England her role as a
mistress is never acknowledged. For a
number of years, because the affair is
kept secret, Nelly leads a life of
invisibi l i ty and years later she looks
back on this period with guilt and
remorse.

Friday 1 9 December
Theatre: A Victorian Christmas
Admission: £1 2, U1 8s: £5, Members:
£1 0
A fun and festive celebration of the
Yuletide our ancestors would have
known. Acclaimed historical

entertainment company, Blast From
The Past, provide an evening of music,
song, stories and drama from the time
of Dickens and Hardy. They invite you
to join them in favourite carols as well
as introducing you to more obscure, but
no less beautiful , festive songs from the
1 9th century. There’s a Christmas tale
of the Court of King Arthur – a figure
revived in the Victorian era by Scott
and Tennyson, with damsels in distress,
deeds of chivalry, an epic quest and of
course a happy ending.

Friday 9 January
Film: GRAND BUDAPEST HOTEL
(201 4) [1 5] - 1 hour 44 mins
Director: Wes Anderson
Cast: Ralph Fiennes, F.Murray
Abraham, Mathieu Amalric
The fi lm recounts the adventures of
Gustave H (Ralph Fiennes), a
legendary concierge at a preposterous
luxury European hotel between the
wars, and Zero Mustafa (Tony
Revoloni) the lobby boy who becomes
his most trusted friend. I t is a hugely
entertaining farce stuffed ful l of bizarre
character studies and bri l l iantly crafted
by Anderson with his typical ingenuity
and obsessive attention to detai l . Ralph
Fiennes is a revelation as Monsieur
Gustave and gives one of his finest
performances.
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HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01 524 781 936

Friday 5 December
‘Ladies Night’

Sunday 7 December
Children’s Xmas Party

2pm - 6pm
(Tickets Only)

Wednesday 31 December
NEW YEARS EVE

See posters for detai ls

Saturday 31 January
Darts/Pool/Domino Competition

Open to everyone
£1 per game entry

Editorial...
No January...
As usual BN doesn't drop through your
letterbox in January, but despite doing
this for several years we sti l l get asked
whether there wil l be an August issue
and where's the January one! Copy
date for our next issue wil l be 20th Jan
for the Feb issue.

Thanks a million...
To all BN's dedicated distributors who
plod the streets of Burton 11 times a
year to bring BN to you, we couldn't do
this without you.

A Plea! ! !
From your editors this time. Please
would you submit items as plain text
fi les instead of as Word documents,
Excel spreadsheets, PDF and Publisher
documents, etc, al l of which give us a
lot of extra work extracting the contents,
stripping out the formatting and
changing it to the format we use.

Images should be sent as attachments
rather than embedded in such
documents as that gives better results
from the printer. Straight from the
camera images are fine, as that lets us
shrink them to the size needed without
loss of definition or quality. I f they are
big either send one per email , or drop
us an email as we have a DropBox
account where larger fi les can be sent
which gets round the size l imits on
some mailboxes.

Merry Christmas!
The last word this year is from us
wishing al l our readers, advertisers and
supporters a very Merry Christmas and
a Happy New Year, and a special thank
you for al l the support given to us by
the Editorial Committee (current and
past memmbers) throughout the year.

Anne & Barry
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Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies & Guides

I f you or your daughter would l ike to
know more about joining or volunteering

please call 0800 1 69 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

To find out more about any the services
which Age UK South Lakeland can offer
older people, please contact Ruth
Taylor via our helpl ine number on
01 539 7281 80 or come along to see
her at the Memorial Hall during the
coffee morning on Monday 1
December and Monday 5 January
between 1 0am and 11 am.

Have a chat with Ruth and find out
whether you might be entitled to apply
for any other benefits such as
Attendance Allowance or Pension
Credit . I f you are applying for a Blue
Badge, she can help you with the
application and she can tel l you about
al l the services which Age UK offer in
the local area such as nail cutting,
lunch clubs, exercise and social groups.
She would be happy also to visit you at
home.

Seated Exercise Class Come along,
have fun and enjoy 30- 40 mins of
gentle chair based exercises to improve
your balance and mobil ity. Burton
Memorial Hall – Monday 1 December
and Monday 5 January 11 .1 0 am -
1 2noon, straight after the coffee

morning. Donations of £1 towards cost
of room hire.

MEN TOGETHER A new Men’s Lunch
Club meeting at the Smithy Inn, Holme
every fourth Thursday of the month.
Enjoy a 2 course lunch and good
company fol lowed by a game of
dominoes, cards and darts or just sit
and chat. Due to Christmas, the next
lunch club is on Thursday 1 8 December
at 1 2 noon. To find out more and to
book a place, please contact Ruth
Taylor via the Age UK helpl ine on
01 539 7281 80.

TWO IN ONE GROUP The Two in One
group offers support for people affected
by dementia – both carers and those
living with dementia. Running on the
first Tuesday of each month at the
Athenaeum, Leasgil l from 1 .30 to 4.30
pm, the group offers a place to share
and to gain companionship and
understanding. I f you’re not sure
whether Two in One would suit you, or
to reserve your place, please call Fran
Stokes or Ruth Forsyth on 01 539
72811 8 or drop an email to
fstokes@ageuksouthlakeland.org.uk.

If you are planning an event in Burton let us know and
we’ll add a free entry to the list which we publish in

every issue. This gives your event more publicity and
flags up potential clashes of dates. Let BN help you

make the most of your event!

KEEP US POSTED!
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http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Holme & District

Local History
Society

Monday 1 5 December

7.30pm

Christmas Function

talk by Rev Carole Marsden

'Is The Father In?'

Monday 1 9 January

7.30pm

The Slave Trade and Georgian

Lancaster

Speaker: Bil ly Howorth

Burton Memorial Hall

Visitors & new members welcome

BURTON WI

CHRISTMAS PARTY
Val Still & the Burton Singers

Contact: Helena Nixon
01 524 781 048 for detai ls

DECEMBER MEETING

Thursday 1 1 December
7.30pm at Burton Memorial Hall

Competition: A decorative parcelled gift
Hostesses: All the Committee

Borwick & Priest Hutton

Gardeners’ Club

The Magic of Compost
Speaker: Steve Mees

Tuesday 27 January
7.30pm

Borwick & Priest Hutton

Memorial Hall

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft

Society

Workshop: Painting in Oils

by Graham Twyford

Saturday 31 January 1 0am-4pm
Burton Memorial Hall

Members Only. £5. Booking Essential .

Kirkby Lonsdale Netball Club

Queen Elizabeth School Sports Hall
Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm

For fitness or fun, competitive and non-
competitive players. All abi l ities

welcome—come along and try the first
few sessions for free!

Kirkby Lonsdale Junior Netball Club

Are you a budding player?
If so, then we would l ike to see you

at our junior netbal l training!

Thursdays: 6pm - 7pm
Queen Elizabeth School sports hall

Kirkby Lonsdale

Open to all players of al l abi l ities
between years 6-9

(please wear suitable clothing and trainers)

£1 0 membership fee for the ful l year
For more information contact:

k. l .n.c1@outlook.com
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Visitors welcome: £5 per person
Contact: Carol Philpott 07827 972 520

Holme & District Flower Club

A Childhood Christmas
Speaker: John Brennan

Monday 1 December
Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are included subject
to available space & must include a phone number.
Text for advert should be put into a sealed envelope
marked BN Sales & Swaps & be left at the
newsagents.

For Sale

Two brand new Prince Wil l iam's
miniature Viners si lver plated wine
coolers/tooth pick holders, (complete
with boxes) £4 each.

Please phone 01 524 782074

Annual Gift Subscriptions

I f you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why
not buy them an Annual Gift
Subscription?

For £1 2 within the UK they wil l receive
a copy of BN each month (11 copies
per year). A great way for family, friends
and former residents to keep in touch
with what’s happening here in Burton.
Anyone interested should contact BN at
the address in the box on page 2.

Pilates Classes

Thursdays 3pm - 4pm
Burton Memorial Hall

£36 for 6 sessions or £7 per session

Pilates targets the deep postural
muscles resulting in a longer, leaner
and more toned body. I t is suitable for
al l ages and fitness levels as exercises
can be modified to meet the needs of
everyone.

For more detai ls of these and other
Pilates classes, and to reserve a place,
contact Hilary by phone on 01 539
736375 or 0794 851 6223 or by email
to: southlakespilates@gmail .com

Callanetics Sessions

Callanetics every Friday morning from
9.30 - 1 0.30am at Burton Memorial Hall

Special Offer
CALLANETICS & ZUMBA

1) 1 Class per week £5
2) *5 Classes over 5 weeks £23 a saving of £2
3) *10 Classes over 10 weeks £45 a saving of £5

Contact Lesley Gaulter on
07749 756992 or email :

l .gaulter@hotmail .co.uk and website:
www.callaneticsblackpool.co.uk
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Library Coffee Morning

Monday 1 December
1 0am - 1 1 am

Burton Memorial Hall

South Lakes Age UK

BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the 2nd

Wednesday of every month in the Kings Arms,
Burton. The club is open to anyone aged 55 or
older. To join the club and book your lunch
please contact Mrs Margaret Prady on 01 524
7811 95. The next meeting is 1 0 December.

Circuit Training
Mondays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm

Burton Memorial Hall Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm HIIT
Burton Morewood School Hall

Fridays 6.1 5 - 7.1 5pm
Burton Memorial Hall Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibi l ity

For further info call John 01 524 781 707

Mobile Banking Service
Memorial Hall Car Park

Fridays
1 .1 5pm - 1 .45pm

http: //www.natwest.com/personal/more-ways/g4/
atwests-mobile-banking-service/cumbria.ashx

Burton Crown Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from about 6.30
unti l 8.00 (ish) from about mid-March, and
anyone wishing to try their hand wil l be more
than welcome. More detai ls from David
Raynor, Secretary, tel: 01 524 734375.

Burton Indoor Bowling Club

We meet each Wednesday afternoon 2 ti l l
4. I t's good fun and exercise. Why not try it
out? Everyone welcome at Burton
Memorial Hall .

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every
Tuesday from 1 .30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone
would l ike to join the group please ask for
more detai ls from Stephanie Micklethwaite on
781 073.

ART IN BURTON
Three art groups meet regularly in the
Memorial Hall . I f you are interested, why not
contact the group leaders to find out more
about each session?

Monday 2 pm ­ 4 pm Mary Newell, tel: 782749
Thursday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Judith Ellis, tel: 781057

Friday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Paula Firth, tel: 781984

County Library
Van Times

The library van wil l be in the Memorial
Hall car park every Monday between
1 0.00 - 11 .00 a.m. Why not pop along
and save yourself a trip to Kendal?

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(beside Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
1 0.00 am - 1 2 noon

Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01 524 381 820

See us online with colour photos!
Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk
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Burton-in-Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

I f you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781 905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 7821 98. (I f
you could spare some time time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for detai ls. )

SURGERY TIMES
Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only at the
Memorial Hall .

To make appointments
please telephone 01 5395 63307

Child Health Clinic

1 st Wednesday of each month

1 0.00 -11 .00 am

No appointment necessary

Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 015395 64887

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY
SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11 pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01 524 727877 - Fax: 01 524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
Burton News Editors 01 524 781 306

Burton Post Office 01 524 781 828

Morewood School 01 524 781 627

Dallam School 01 5395 651 65

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 01 5242 71 275

CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

Police non-emergency 1 01

Kendal Library 01 539 71 3520

Kendal Hospital 01 539 732288

Lancaster Hospital 01 524 65944

Council Switchboards
Cumbria CC 01 228 606060

South Lakeland DC 08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by the
Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,
Kendal. Telephone 01539 713567 or send an e­mail
to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe
and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,
contact the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage contact the
Kendal Registrar.

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotl ine

0845 609 6609
to report road or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information
Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre
on 0845 050 4434
or by email to:

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings are 3rd Thursday of every month

7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome to observe.
Each meetings includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they notify the PC as
well as the planning authority of any comments or
objections they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contact Details:
Are available on the PC notice board outside the
Memorial Hall, on the PC website, or on request from the
Parish Clerk.

Website:
Documents relating to the PC may be downloaded or
read online here: www.burton­in­kendal­pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact
The Clerk ­ Jane Johnson on 784836

Community Info



BCSC Xmas Bingo, Thursday 4 December, 6.30pm, BMH

Children's Parties Year 3-6, Saturday 6 December 6.30pm ti l l 8.30pm

Children's Parties Pre-school-Year 2, Sunday 7 December 2pm til l 4.30pm

Carols by Candlelight, Thurs 11 December from 6pm, Kings Arms

Cafe Church Christmas, Friday 1 2 December 2.00pm - 3.30pm, BMH

Burton Pre-School Xmas Bingo, Friday 1 2 December, 6.30pm, BMH

Burton Pre-School Xmas Fair, Saturday 1 3 December 1 0am - mid-day BMH

Burton Tennis Club Xmas Bingo, Friday 1 9 December, 6.30pm, BMH

Let's Celebrate Christmas Concert - Burton Singers, Sat 20 Dec, 7.30pm, BMH

BADS Performances, Fri 30 & Sat 31 January, 7.30pm, BMS

Add your village event to our back page listing!

email us with the details...

editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Three white crows
spaced along the wire at
Clawthorpe

See page 23

Photo: © C & B Thornton
2014
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printed by baytype, morecambe :: www.baytype.co.uk :: 01524 850056




